Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

October 3, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, October 3, 2016, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, Warren D. Albright, James A. Stiles, Floyd L. Hawkins and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Sheriff Travis Roush, Treasurer Vicki Boyd, Judge Lynne E. Ellis, Clerk Gerald Montgomery, Recorder Rhonda Sanders, Linda Dillon, Veteran Service Officer; Assessor Carolyn S. McGuire; Surveyor Nathan Hoffman, Laura Albertson, Director, SWMD; Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Highway Clerk Terri Clerk, Custodian John Jones, Theresa George, Penny Waggoner and Julie Fithian, Deputy Clerks; Josh & Courtney Hughett, Garrick Cooper, Highway Mechanic; Martin County Journal and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune.  
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
The minutes from the special meeting held September 6, 2016 were approved as submitted with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Hawkins.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
The minutes from the Budget Hearings held September 6, 2016 and September 7, 2016 were approved as submitted with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Wininger.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Josh and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Humane Society, submitted their quarterly report.  

Councilman Albright made a motion to appoint Lois Brett and Susan Brewer to PTABOA.  Councilman Hawkins made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Auditor Roush explained that the Commissioners approved Susan Brewer to PTABOA in error at their last meeting and will have it corrected at their next meeting.  

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted two Additional Appropriations for approval.  Due to roof at the department leaking, funds are needed to replace to the roof.  The roof is 17 years old.  The cheapest quote was received by DC Metal for $19,600 for a corrugated metal roof.  Councilman Albright made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from MVH, Administration, Other Services & Charges, Repair Building & Equipment-$19,600.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  Councilman Stiles was opposed.  The motion passed 6-1.  The second Additional Appropriation was needed for the repair of the gradall and the two train kings.  A brief discussion followed on replacement plans.  Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from MVH, General & Undistributed, Other Services & Charges, Truck & Tractor Repair-$25,000.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Clerk Gerald Montgomery submitted an Additional Appropriation from Cumulative Voting.  The extra funding needed was due to the primary election costing more than expected.  Councilman Wininger made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from Cumulative Voting, Voting System, Capital Outlay, Voting Machine Lease-$7,000.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Auditor Roush advertised for an Additional Appropriation from CEDIT for repairs to the Historical Society building.  Councilman Hawkins informed the Council that Bill Greene is currently getting estimates on the needed repairs at the Historical Society.  Councilman Wininger made a motion to table the Additional Appropriation from CEDIT for the Historical Society repairs.  Councilman Albright made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Councilwoman McFeaters made a motion to approve the following transfer from the General Fund, Election, Supplies, Supplies-$650 to General Fund, Election, Personal Services, Inspectors-$550 and Training-$100.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilman Hawkins made a motion to approve the following transfer from General Fund, Prosecutor, Other Services & Charges, Depositions-$1,000 to General Fund, Prosecutor, Supplies, Office Supplies-$1,000.  Councilwoman Gee made the second. All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the following transfer from General Fund, Prosecutor IV-D, Other Services & Charges, Telephone-$500 to General Fund, Prosecutor IV-D, Supplies, Office Supplies-$500.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Auditor Roush submitted a Tax Sale update and the August and September Tourism Report on behalf of Jim Stoughton.

The Adoption of the 2017 budget began with the SWMD budgets. Director Laura Albertson was present for any questions.  President Summers read Ordinance 2016-18, Ordinance for Appropriations and Tax Rate for the SWMD twice.  The total budget adopted was $522,522.  There were no taxpayers in opposition.  Councilman Albright made a motion to approve Ordinance 2016-18 to adopt the 2017 budget for the Martin County Solid Waste Management District.  Councilman Hawkins made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Before the County budget ordinance was read several employees of the county came before the Council to discuss salary increases.  After the discussion, the Council agreed on a 3% raise as approved during budget hearings.  The Council unanimously agreed that the employee compensation is controlled by the Council not the Department Head.  The Auditor’s budget that was approved as submitted during budget hearings will be retracted to 2016 salary amounts plus the 3% raise.    President Summers read Ordinance 2016-19, Ordinance for Appropriations and Tax Rate for the County budgets twice.  The total budget adopted was $6,129,030, total adopted tax levy was $1,907,716 and the adopted tax rate was 0.5639.  There were no taxpayers in opposition.  Councilman Wininger made a motion to approved Ordinance 2016-19 to adopt the 2017 budget for Martin County.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Garrick Cooper, Highway Department employee, recognized all employees for their hard work.
Councilman Albright suggested forming a committee to control wages.  A lengthy discussion followed.  
Auditor Roush reminded the Council and all County employees that the Internal Control training must be completed and certified by November 15, 2016.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:19 pm with a motion made by Councilman Wininger and seconded by Councilwoman Gee.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, November 14, 2016.  
________________________________

____________________________________
 C. Richard Summers



Randy L. Wininger
_________________________________  
___________________________________
M. Lynn Gee




Floyd L. Hawkins
_______________________________

____________________________________
Warren D. Albright



Barbara McFeaters
_______________________________ 



James A. Stiles









ATTEST:  ____________________________________

    January L. Roush, Martin County Auditor

Martin


County








